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seven Greater Realms, its strength was comparable to theirs. 

The Fatal Realm was a terrifying world in the universe. 

There was an unparalleled fighter in this world known as the Fatal Emperor, and his 
mere name instilled fear in the living beings of that world. 

This man was Qhuv Sephtis, an Inner Disciple of the current Lord of the Fatal Realm. 

He came here to Earth to obtain the ultimate providence. 

Seeing that James and the others were walking toward him at the same time, his face 
darkened as he clenched his fists. 

Veins bulged on his arm. 

“What is the meaning of this, James?” He said coldly, “Do you think I’m a pushover? Do 
you wish to disqualify me from the get- go?” James arrived at a place not too far away 
from him. 

Holding the Divine Sword in hand, he said with a faint smile, “Not really. 

No one here is a weakling. 

It’s just that I have no idea who to target. 

Besides, since there are thirty-three powerful figures here and only one can emerge 
victorious, the rest will be disqualified.” “Try me, then.” Terrifying Murderous Energy 
materialized from within Qhuv’s body and formed an invisible protective barrier that 
shielded him from danger. 

Seeing this, James exclaimed, “This looks terrifying. 

Looks like he’s no pushover.” Feb smiled faintly and said, “There’s no weakling here.” 
Qusai scanned his surroundings. 

The surrounding creatures did not act recklessly. 

Instead, they were staring at them. 

Seeing that they were grouped up, they all wished to ally with others. 

At that moment, everyone was searching for someone to ally with. 



In this chaotic arena, only by making alliances can one remain the last one standing. 

Otherwise, one would be disqualified almost immediately. 

James also realized that many creatures had already gathered together. 

However, they did not make a move. 

Instead, they were conversing in whispers. 

Qusai whispered, “This isn’t looking good. 

Soon, they will all be in an alliance.” James nodded and said, “Yes, I think our team is 
too small. 

We need to have more allies.” Brielle asked, “But who?” “Who, Huh?” James was at a 
loss. 

He was only acquainted with Lucifer among the participants. 

However, Lucifer was his arch- rival, and they had fought against each other countless 
times. 

He did not know the rest. 

There were also some whom he despised. 

Milo, for example, forcibly seized his War Order through his incredible physical strength. 

There was also Maveth. 

He had bad blood with him. 

Last time, he even almost annihilated Maveth. 

“Why don’t we find Lucifer?” Qusai said, “You know that guy.” James said, ”But he’s my 
enemy.” Qusai said, “What’s the point of distinguishing between friend and foe now? 
We need to have a few more allies. 

Otherwise, our chances of being disqualified will greatly increase.” “True that.” James 
nodded slightly. 

As he scanned his surroundings, he noticed Lucifer sitting ina lotus position in a corner. 

He did not search around for any allies. 



Instead, he had a nonchalant look on his face, and he seemed to not care less about 
the others. 

Meanwhile, Qhuv was fixing his gaze on James and the others. 

Seeing that they remained stationary, he did not act impulsively too. 

James smiled and said, “I’ll go greet Lucifer.” Since the battle had yet to begin, no one 
made a move. 

Courageously, James walked casually through the arena toward Lucifer. 

Soon, he arrived before him. 

Lucifer, who was sitting in a lotus position on the ground, opened his eyes and glanced 
at James. 

Wearing a composed look on his face, he said coldly, “Is something the matter?” James 
said smilingly, “Why don’t we work together for now and disqualify the others?” 
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The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 2828-James found Lucifer and conveyed his 
wish to ally with him. 

Lucifer glanced at James puzzledly. 

James already had a couple of allies. 

Why would he enlist him at such a moment? Sensing Lucifer’s thoughts, James said 
smilingly, “No one here is a weakling. 

As we speak, everyone else is making alliances with one another. 

The more allies we have, the higher our chances of remaining the last one standing, 
thereby obtaining the ultimate providence.” Everyone came here for the ultimate 
providence. 

Lucifer thought about it and said, “Alright then, I’ll ally with you for now.” As allying with 
James only brought Lucifer benefits, he did not hesitate for long. 

Just like that, James now had an additional ally. 

At the moment, he had four members in his team — Brielle, Qusai, Feb, and Lucifer. 



Together with him, they could certainly arrive at the final stage. 

Seeing that James had pulled Lucifer over to his side, Qhuv’s face darkened. 

That was because Feb, Brielle, and Qusai never once left and had been monitoring him 
closely. 

This meant that James intended to attack him. 

Lucifer and James walked toward him. 

James’ gaze was fixed on Qhuv as he smiled brightly, saying, “I wasn’t trying to 
deliberately target you. 

However, we have to disqualify someone from this arena. 

Unfortunately, you’ll have to be the first one.” Saying that, James ordered, “Do it.” 
Immediately, a powerful aura exuded from Brielle, Qusai, and Feb’s bodies. 

A battle was about to erupt. 

“Dammit!” Enraged, a white, two-meter-long blade materialized in Qhuv’s hand. 

With the blade in hand, Qhuv’s aura increased drastically. 

“Th-The Lethal Blade?” Upon seeing such a magnificent blade, the crowd could not help 
but exclaim. 

Some creatures who were observing the battle from afar could recognize the blade. 

“The weapon of the Killing Emperor…” “He’s a creature of the Fatal Realm.” Many 
discussed. 

The Lethal Blade was an Imperial Weapon. 

James had already gotten used to this because he had encountered many Imperial 
Weapons over a period of time. 

Imperial Weapons seemed to have become a standard for the prodigies. 

“You have a death wish!” Enraged, Qhuv raised his blade and slashed. 

In an instant, a blade thousands of meters long materialized and slashed at James and 
the others. 

Knowing how strong this blade was, they dodged the attack. 



That was because the crystal inside their body would not be depleted as long as they 
were not injured. 

They would dodge the attacks as much as possible. 

Boom! As the blade struck the ground, the earth shook. 

The blade’s power was immense and caused great destruction. 

A deep fissure instantly appeared in the middle of the arena, and the cracks were not 
showing signs of stopping. 

However, this arena was magical. 

The moment it was destroyed, it automatically restored itself. 

“Hmph! tt Qhuv grunted. 

Holding the blade in his hand, he charged toward James. 

He could tell that James was the core of the team. 

As long as he could finish him off, he could resolve the current crisis. 

His speed was extraordinary. 

In just a few instants, he had already appeared before James. 

As he slashed with his blade, James raised the Divine Sword. 

The blade and the sword collided. 
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James was immediately sent flying. 

The Blood Energy inside his body churned. 

At the same time, the crystal inside his body only trembled ever so slightly. 

‘How powerful…’ James could not help but be stunned. 



His strength was many times greater than before. 

However, he was sent flying by Qhuv. 

If not for the crystal inside his body which prevented him from suffering injuries, he 
would surely have spurted out a mouthful of blood. 

“I’m too weak without using Sacrilegious Ascension.” James took a deep breath and 
yelled, “Let’s get him all at once. 

We should disqualify him first.” There were many others in the arena as well. 

However, they did not make a move. 

After all, only a single individual could be disqualified at each stage. 

Since James and the others were already attacking Qhuv, they simply sat by the 
sidelines. 

At the same time, they seized the opportunity to ally with the others. 

In the meantime, Qusai, Brielle, Feb, and Lucifer attacked at the same time. 

They appeared all around Qhuv and attacked him ferociously. 

Qhuv was strong. 

After all, no one here was a pushover. 

However, faced with multiple powerful figures, he slowly lost ground. 

James waited for an opportune moment to strike. 

Faced against someone like Qhuv who possessed an Imperial Weapon, he did not hold 
back at all. 

From the get-go, he used the strongest Sword Move and appeared before him in an 
instant. 

Qhuv, who was besieged on all sides, could not dodge James’ attack in time, even 
though he was being attacked. 

The Crepe Myrtle Divine Sword transformed into a Sword Light and pierced through his 
body. 

The purple light then exploded inside Qhuv’s body. 



Under normal circumstances, Qhuv would suffer grave injuries, and his battle prowess 
would greatly diminish after his body was pierced. 

However, since there was a crystal inside his body, his body did not suffer any injury. 

Instead, the energy level of the crystal was depleted. 

By the time the energy was completely depleted, he would be disqualified. 

“Scram!” Qhuv roared and waved his blade. 

Sword Light materialized from within the blade, and each of them charged toward 
James while carrying immense destructive power. 

James hurriedly retreated and raised the Divine Sword to block the attack. 

Though he blocked the attack, his arm went limp. 

Unable to wield the Divine Sword steadily, he almost dropped the sword to the ground. 

In the meantime, Feb summoned a light beam, which pierced through Qhuv’s body. 

However, almost immediately, his body rejuvenated. 

Unable to withstand the consecutive attacks of his enemies, Qhuv had no choice but to 
flee. 

He panicked. 

If this continued, he would be the first to be disqualified. 

Qhuv hurriedly cried out, “What are you guys standing there for? Watching the show? 
Once I’m disqualified, you’ll be next! “If you don’t want to be disqualified, let’s team up 
and disqualify them!” His voice reverberated throughout the region. 

He had no other choice but to persuade the others to join him. 

It was the only way for him to fight against James. 

If the others chose not to intervene, he would be disqualified soon. 

His objective was to obtain the ultimate providence and become an Emperor. 

If he was disqualified now, the chances of him crossing into the Grand Emperor Rank 
would be minuscule. 



The others were all wearing grim expressions. 

Qhuv’s words made sense. 

However, if they stepped forward now, they would immediately come under attack. 

James was not alone; he had a whole team behind him. 

Qhuv’s voice boomed. 

However, at that moment, no one responded or intervened to help him. 
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now was not the time. 

Everyone was secretly hoping for the others to be disqualified so that they could remain 
in the arena. 

As Qhuv screamed for help, James and the others launched another wave of offensive. 

With the Imperial Weapon in hand, he fought against James and the others. 

With his powerful cultivation methods, he was able to hold off their combined attack. 

However, this was only possible with the crystal. 

Without the crystal, he would have suffered grave injuries and lost the capability to 
continue the battle faced against the combined efforts of five powerful fighters. 

Regardless, the crystal inside his body had only just begun to be depleted. 

James and the others needed quite some time so that the crystal completely 
disappeared. 

From afar, Maveth was watching the battle. 

James was his arch-rival. 

He believed that James would turn on him once Qhuv was removed. 

By then, he would have to fight against five by himself. 



Should that come to pass, his chances of winning would be nonexistent. 

After some contemplation, he believed there was a need to join in the battle and help 
Qhuv deal with James and the others. 

He was a member of the Celestial Ant Race, which was one of the Ten Fiends. 

Due to the race’s reputation and prestige, many races wished to befriend the Celestial 
Ant Race. 

Among the other thirty- two participants, he was acquainted with many of them. 

However, he was not on good terms with many of them. 

He knew that nothing would change despite his joining the battle. 

Now, he needed to secure a few more allies. 

At the moment, there was only one that fit the criteria. 

With that thought in mind, his body flashed, and he appeared beside a woman. 

The woman was about twenty-five years of age and was wearing a red dress. 

She was glamorous- looking and had on heavy makeup. 

There were also red scales on her face. 

Maveth appeared before the woman and called out to her, ” Matilde.” The woman 
looked at him and asked, “What’s wrong?” Maveth said, “You know I have bad blood 
with James. 

Now that he has allied with Lucifer, the Gorger, and the others, they will surely make a 
move against me once Qhuv is dealt with. 

Then, they will turn against the others.” Hearing this, Matilde Nornala immediately knew 
what he was trying to insinuate. 

“Do you wish to ally with me?” Maveth nodded and said, “Yes, I’ll ally with you and help 
Qhuv at the same time. 

We’ll disqualify James, Lucifer, the Gorger, and the others at the same time.” Then, he 
glanced at the battle in the distance and whispered, * Qhuv isn’t a pushover. 

Let’s team up with him and annihilate the others. 



That way, we’ll be the ones to obtain the ultimate providence in the end.” Matilde was 
not an ordinary creature. 

Her original form was also one of the Ten Primordial Fiends, the Multicolored Flame 
Python. 

It was a primordial beast that possessed enormous strength. 

Besides, Matilde herself was extremely powerful and she controlled a sort of Natal 
Flame called the Multicolored Flame. 

Once the Multicolored Flame was used, there would be cataclysmic destruction. 

No creature at a similar rank could resist the flames of the Multicolored Flame. 

After some contemplation, Matilde nodded and said, “Sure. 

But can we defeat them with just the three of us?” Matilde had no qualms whatsoever 
about entering alliances. 

She was already acquainted with Maveth, and their two races hada close relationship 
with one another. 

Now, the only thing she was worried about was that the combined strength of her, 
Maveth, and Qhuv was no match for James and the others. 

Even if they could disqualify a few of them by sheer luck, their crystals would be 
severely depleted. 

It would not bode well for them down the line. 
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